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To: Board of Hospital Commissioners 
From:  Eric Moll 
Date: May 24, 2022 
Subject:  Consent Agenda 
 
Consent agenda for Tuesday, May 24, 2022 
 
Approval of the Bills: 
 
General Fund 2228271 – 2228632, 242786 – 242805   $3,704614.49 
   (off-cycle PR) 100006 
 
Employee Medical  20063       $  305,136.40 
 

Mason General Hospital write offs for the month of March 2022 in the amount of 
$676,762.81 
 
Mason Clinic Eye Care, Orthopedics, Pediatrics, Women’s Health, Podiatry General Surgery 
write offs for the month of March 2022 in the amount of $41,923.97. 
 
Mason General Hospital Family Health Clinic, Olympic Physicians, Shelton Family Medicine 
write offs for the month of March 2022 in the amount of $48,519.12. 
 
Hoodsport Clinic write offs for the month of March 2022 in the amount of $1,918.82. 
 
Walk-In Clinic write offs for the month of March 2022 in the amount of $2,309.00. 
 
Miscellaneous 
 
Credentialing 

Owen Harris, PA-C   First Assist  Allied Health     

Peter P. Hu, MD   Radiology  Consulting 

Hannu T. Huhdanpaa, MD  Radiology  Consulting 

Shari M. Jackson, MD  Radiology  Consulting 

David A. Johnson, MD  Radiology  Consulting 

Frederick F. Kash, MD  Radiology  Consulting 
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Bart P. Keogh, MD   Radiology  Consulting 

David U. Kim, MD   Radiology  Consulting 

Mitchell P. Kok, MD   Radiology  Consulting 

Christopher M. Krol, MD  Radiology  Consulting 

Jonathan A. Kullnat, MD  Radiology  Consulting 

Samantha C. Lancaster, MD Radiology  Consulting     

David Lee, MD   Radiology  Consulting 

Eileen J. Lorenz, MD  Radiology  Consulting 

John D. MacKenzie, MD  Radiology  Consulting 

Harrison P. March, MD  Radiology  Consulting 

Mark D. Mayhle, MD  Radiology  Consulting 

Brendan J. McCullough, MD Radiology  Consulting 

David P. Miller, MD   Radiology  Consulting 

Kirk V. Myers, MD   Radiology  Consulting 

Nancy J. Neubauer, MD  Radiology  Consulting 

CNO: 

Our Director of RT is starting this week.  Kristy Christopher has worked at Mason Health for 
over 5 years and in the industry for >20 years.  She specializes in pediatrics and has a passion 
for education.  RT will begin scheduling Pulmonary Function Tests (stopped because of the 
pandemic) on June 2. 

Staffing:  We are still expecting our first passport USA RN in July.  We currently have the 
following openings:  

RN’s- ED= 0.3 nightshift; BC- per diem; MSP- per diem; ICU- 0.6 nights, 0.9FTE nights; PACU-
0.8; Surgery 0.8FTE.  Other:  RT= 0.8FTE.  Surgery Tech- 0.8FTE, 1.0FTE 

Community:  Kristyn Criss and I will be providing an overview of ED services on June 1st at 
Mason County Sheriff’s office staff meeting.  We hope to create understanding of our barriers to 
treating BH patients.  I also have a meeting scheduled with Community Lifeline over discharge 
concerns they have and to create a better understanding of the services we offer.  I continue to 
participate on the Turning Pointe board as well. 

Negotiations:  The Union negotiating team and Mason leadership won’t come together again 
until May 25th.   
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Covid- We have had about 10 covid related illness of Employees for the past couple of 
weeks.  We have NOT seen an increase in hospitalized Covid patients.  New York is now 
encouraging their citizens to mask up in doors.  This is just a suggestion as they’ve seen an 
increase in positive cases.    
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COO 

Recommendation to approve an increase to the 2022 operating budget in the amount of 
$8,258.00 to cover the transfer of a Medical Assistant position to a Clinic Supervisor-Indirect 
Care position.  The annual amount of the increase is $16,515. 


